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Spirit Lake UMC returns to in-building worship at 
10:30 on Sunday, August 2. 

Our Administrative Council has voted to return to in-building worship for    

just one service time in August (10:30am).   

It is important for God's people to gather together to worship Him and        

encourage one another. For those who wish to join God's people online for worship, we will 

continue streaming a Sunday service. For those who wish to gather in the sanctuary for wor-

ship, our sanctuary will be open beginning August 2 at 10:30. Depending on family groups, 

our capacity is between 80-90, with social distancing. 

We encourage you to thoughtfully consider which option is best for you and your family.      

Inside the building, you will see some temporary changes in the way that we conduct worship, 

though, because your health, safety, and well-being are important to us. Our Administrative 

Council will reassess the 8:30 service at their next meeting at the end of August, with an eye 

on what the virus is doing in Dickinson County. This will give us time to recruit ushers and 

greeters for that service, and to see what is working in our plan and what needs to be adjust-

ed for the safety of all present. Right now, the majority of our 8:30 participants are in the high-

risk group for COVID-19, including those who typically serve as ushers and greeters. To our 

8:30 crowd:  Weather permitting, we will have worship in the parking lot with hymns at 

8:30 on August 9, 16, 23, AND 30
TH
!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beginning August 2 we will offer in-building worship at 10:30 on Sundays.                      
On August 9,16, 23,and 30, there will be parking lot worship at 8:30, weather permitting. 

United Methodist News 

 

YOU MAY STILL VIEW SUNDAY SERVICE ONLINE 

There is one link to find our service live on Sunday morning. You may also find past videos 
here too!     https://www.facebook.com/SpiritLakeUnitedMethodistChurch/live/   

   WELCOME 

BACK!  

http://links.breezechms.com/ls/click?upn=tQDFDhR0nEOlNZKVZKv2dDiTt-2F6p-2BElhuzoLNx89gKLozyvLcsblGRFj-2FCp-2FtLDrZ-2B-2FFAjAeM5YxAMafVeohgEIwo9IHP-2F9kPDef0B95gpQ-3DP0JN_U8-2FzRMA8pwK6BcKXi4HrKvUY7T0JkvT4W3ifkzTXleGXv525cy6Sc99Ck-2F8-2BH-2FCp5LC5i8vaiBOOOB4KZ


 Temporary Changes in Sunday Morning Worship:  Our Back to Church Plan 

(We are monitoring case counts in our area and will adjust the plan as appropriate.                                          
There might be several times we go back to on-line and outdoor only services.) 

 

¶ Masks are mandatory inside the building. For those who arrive without a face mask, we will 

be distributing face masks at the entrances. Masks are necessary to protect yourself and 

others and to demonstrate to your siblings in Christ that you care about protecting them 

too. Some have compromised immune systems but still want to be around other Christians 

for Sunday worship. Masks must cover nose and mouth at all times. 

¶ We ask that everyone maintain appropriate social distancing from those who are outside of 

your family or household. (6 feet is the recommended distance) 

¶ Greeters will be at the busiest entrances to welcome you and to open the doors for you. In 

order to effectively social distance, you might be asked to wait outside the building for a 

moment if the narthex is crowded. Please be seated in the sanctuary immediately. 

¶ We will make hand sanitizer available at entrances, in bathrooms, near doors, and at other 

strategic points throughout the building. High contact areas will be sanitized between services.  

¶ Worship space seating will be limited and spaced apart to encourage social distancing 

from people outside of your household. (For larger families, pulling together additional 

seating is fine. Extra chairs and ushers will be nearby to help.) 

¶ You will also notice pictures being taken of the congregation in case contact tracing is 
needed. This allows us to notify those members and guests who were in attendance if and 
only if a COVID case develops. 

 

¶ You will be asked not to sing during worship, but rather enjoy the music and allow the lyr-
ics to be sung over you. In addition, congregational responses such as the Lordôs Prayer 
will be spoken quietly or recited in our hearts. 

 

¶ To maintain social distancing, you will see a reduced number of people leading worship. 

Vocalists from separate households must maintain a distance of 12 feet from each other 

and the congregation while singing.  Musicians are required to wear masks and socially 

distance. The Choir Director and Praise Team Leaders will consult with the Pastor about 

adding participants to worship leadership. A gradual return of the Praise Team is anticipat-

ed. The choir is mostly high-risk individuals and should not be practicing together at this 

time. 

¶ We will have offering plates near the worship space entrances where tithes, offerings, and 

communications can be placed. 

¶ On Communion Sundays, the Lord's Supper will continue to be distributed via prepack-

aged disposable Communion cup. These include a sealed wafer along with juice. We will 

encourage you to take these home and consume them there. 

¶ For the time being, there will be no refreshments and coffee available on Sunday morn-

ings. To maintain social distancing, those wishing to visit before or after worship will be en-

couraged to do so outside. 

¶ At the end of worship, ushers will help maintain social distancing by dismissing folks from 

worship starting with the back pews.  

P l e a s e       r e a d     c a r e f u l l y 



All in-building childrenôs and youth activities, including the nursery are on hold at this time. 

We are waiting to see what the school does. We are also refining a plan to reduce the 

spread of the virus in these settings.   

Groups may resume meeting in the building, but must record date and attendance for     

contact tracing. For church groups: No serving of food or drink at this time. 

Finally, please note... 

We are taking all recommended measures to make this a Spirit-filled worship service for 

everyone. Our goal is to provide a safe worship space for all, so please allow us to serve in 

that way. For this season, we have removed several elements such as the greeting,      

Communion, and passing of the offering plates.  

An inherent risk of exposure to Covid-19 exists in any public place where people are       

present. Covid-19 is an extremely contagious disease that can lead to severe illness and 

death. According to the CDC, senior citizens and guests with underlying medical conditions 

are especially vulnerable.  
 

You should not attend in building gatherings if you answer "yes"                          

to any of these questions: 

Am I showing any flu-like symptoms? 

Have I not been feeling well? 

Have I been exposed to someone with symptoms or who has tested positive for COVID-19? 

Have I traveled internationally in the last two weeks? 

Have I had a fever of 100.4 or higher in the past 14 days? 

Is there any medical reason why I believe I should not be around others? 

Do I or others in my household have a compromised immune system? 

Communion SundayðAugust 9  

Pastor Vicki will share communion during worship. We will have individually wrapped 
elements available and will be streaming this service. Feel free to join in at home. 
(Bread is just fine, if you donôt have grape juice on hand!) 

Sermon Series: Jesus Saves! 

Continuing through August will be our summer series titled, "Jesus saves". We will look at 
some of the interesting stories about people who were saved by Jesus in the Bible. We will 

explore how God's message of hope went beyond the Jews to reach the whole world. We will 
wrestle with scriptures that talk about what salvation means.   



AUGUST 2020 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

2 

8:30 Facebook Live 

     Family Room   

     Worship 

10:30 In-Building 

Worship Sanctuary      

     Service (also on 

Facebook Live) 

3 

 

 

 

 
 

 ðððð 

4 

1:00 
Facebook Live 
with Pastor 
Vicki 
 

ð-     Tammy  is 

 

5 

11:00 Zoom Coffee  

     with Pastor 

 

 
on   vacation   -   Aug. 

6 
 

 

 

 

3-9 ððððððð- 

7 

 

8 

9 

8:30 Parking Lot 

Worship & Hymns 

10:30 In-Building 

Worship Sanctuary      

     Service with 

communion (also on 

Facebook Live) 

10 

 

11 
1:00 
Facebook Live 
with Pastor  
Vicki 
6:15 pm Finance 
Team Mtg 
700 pm SPRC 
Team Mtg 

12 

11:00 Zoom Coffee  

     with Pastor 

 

 

ðAmy is on vacation 

13 
 

2:00 Facebook Live  
     Womenõs Bible  

     Study w/ Tammy 
 

Aug. 12-16 ðð 

ð-Pastor is on vacation 
 

Church office is closed 

14 

 

 

 

Aug. 13-15 

15 

 

 

 
 

ððð 

16 

8:30 Parking Lot 

Worship & Hymns 

10:30 In-Building 

Worship Sanctuary      

     Service (also on 

Facebook Live) 

  

  

17 

 
 
 
 
6:30 pm 
Trustees 
Mtg 

18 

1:00 
Facebook Live 
with Pastor 
Vicki 
5:30 pm Education  
Team Mtg 
 

19 
11:00 Zoom Coffee  

     with Pastor 

20 

2:00 Facebook Live  
     Womenõs Bible  

     Study w/ Tammy 
 current Bible study ends 
 

 

 

21          

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

  

22 
Tritle-Oitzman 

WEDDING 

2:00 pm 

 
 

 

 

 

23 

8:30 Parking Lot 

Worship & Hymns 

10:30 In-Building 

Worship Sanctuary      

     Service (also on 

Facebook Live) 
                  

24 

 

 

 
 
 

 

25 
1:00 
Facebook Live 
with Pastor 
Vicki 
5:30 pm Admin. 
Council Mtg 

 

26 
11:00 Zoom Coffee       

     with Pastor  

      
  

 
    
 
     

27 

 

  

28 

 

29 

 

30 

8:30 Parking Lot 

Worship  Hymns 

10:30 In-Building 

Worship Sanctuary      

     Service (also on 

Facebook Live) 

 

 

31 

 

    

 

 

 

       

  

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 

8/2   Shirley Hamann 

8/3   Waneta Bosworth 

8/4   Glenda Kruckenberg 

8/5   Bonnie Johnson 

8/6   Leona Simpson, Corky Pomerenke 

8/8   Bobbie Lea Holden 

8/9   Gloria Currell 

8/10  Carol Oostenbrug 

8/12  Marian Nichols 

8/13  Bob Kline 

8/14  Paul Heide 

8/20  Tom Owen 

8/22  Beth Kramme 

8/23  Larry Owens 

8/26  Jean Kline 

Watch for information from your 

committee or team chairperson      

regarding August meetings 

Walmart-Upper Des Moines Food Delivery 

Walmart-Upper Des Moines Food Delivery 

Walmart-Upper Des Moines Food Delivery 

Walmart-Upper Des Moines Food Delivery 



Do you need a Pastoral visit?  
Pastor Vicki has been making 
some emergency calls,  
sometimes visiting in front 

yards, and always wearing a 
mask.  Please call the church 
or her cell phone number if 

you need a call. 

     With Gratitude 

This past month, our very own Elwin Tritle and Carl and Sharon Klein shared in the 

Family Room Worship. We are so blessed by your stories! Both of these service can 

be viewed on Facebook and on YouTube (look up ñSpirit Lake United Methodist 

Church.ò) Thank you Elwin, Carl and Sharon, for inspiring us! 

To everyone who cleaned up the sanctuary, moved equipment, then moved it again in 

advance of the Hedges memorial service! We appreciate you all! 
 

Our Sunday Livestream Team:  We want to send out a special thank you to those who 
are making the Livestream possible!  To Pastor Vicki, Tammy, Dan and Karla, George 
and Lori, and Bill and Jackie, thank you!  You continue to be a blessing!  

Volunteer Opportunity!  

Are you interested in teaching Sunday School for 

the 2020-2021 school year?  

Please contact Amy Bergman  

for more information! 

Email: amy@spiritlakeumc.org  

Quiet Fund: 

The Spirit Lake 
United Methodist 

Church has a 
fund to help           
individuals and 
families who are 
in need. If you 
need food, 

please contact 
the church. If 
you are           

experiencing a 
time of plenty, 
consider         

donating to the 
Quiet Fund. 
Designate 
checks and 
online giving for 
this purpose. 

In July we began using our Contingency Fund to help meet our ordinary expenses. It is ex-
pected that we will have used $4,000 total from the Contingency Fund by the end of July. While 
we rejoice that we have the fund to fall back on, we know that when we use if for operating ex-
penses, we cannot use it for future projects. Many continue to support the church, both financial-
ly, and in the work of ministry. Thanks to everyone who has dropped by offerings, given on-line, 
and supported the work by making phone calls, participating in worship, and spreading the news 
about our on-line and drive in ministry! You are making a difference during these challenging 
times.  Because of your sharing in ministry, we were able to go this far before needing our con-
tingency fund!  While we hope to return to in-building worship in August, we know that financial 
recovery for many individuals will be an ongoing process. Until there is widespread vaccination, 
group gatherings will be different, and the economy will remain challenged. We go forward, 
praying for wisdom, and thankful for those who remember their church! 

                                                                                                                     ~Pastor Vicki 

Financial position: 

Virtual Coffee with friends:   

Pastor Vicki is visiting with several 
people at once every Wednesday 
morning from 11-12.  Check your 
email for a Zoom link for both    

audio and visual 
connection! 

Tammy will begin 

a new Bible Study 

in September. 

Keep watching 

your email for   

details. 



Church ñAUCTIONò 
A small variety of furniture pieces, unique items 

and a few antiques are waiting for your bid! Over 

the years, we have replaced chairs, tables and 

pews or we find that there are simply extras that 

are not getting used. The church is now offering 

these items to the highest bidder to enjoy at home! 

(**None of these items were memorials**) 

Items are now gathered in Paige Hall (and pictured on the following pages). Each is 

numbered. So, all you need to do is call the church office at 336-3115 or email          

office@spiritlakeumc.org stating : 

1) which item number you are bidding on and  

2) the price youôd be willing to pay  

Deb will let you know the current bid and be able to answer questions for you. When 

the auction is over, winners will be notified. All items must be removed from the church 

by August 19. 

 

 

 

 

**ONLINE REGISTRATION IS OPEN!** 

Sunday School will be available for students age 3 to 12th Grade 

Click here to register or visit: 

http://slumc.breezechms.com/ChildrenYouthRegistrationForm 

This years 2020-21 Sunday School curriculum will be based off of Rocky Railway Vacation Bible 

School. VBS may have been canceled for the summer, but Preschool ï6th grade students will still 

get to experience all of the fun VBS has to offer during the Sunday School year. 

**Target Start Date for Sunday School: September 13th** 

WONDERFUL WEDNESDAY!  

      Wonderful Wednesdayôs target start date     
                       will be in September.  

Actual date is still to be determined. 
Please continue to check your 
email and our Facebook page for 
updates.  

Auction extended 

through August 14 

  Flowering the Cross:   

As we return to worship, we 
would like a visible reminder 
of how God brings life from 
death. We would invite you to 
bring some plastic flowers or 
greens to add to our cross in 
the narthex. Some flowers 
are available at the church. 

http://slumc.breezechms.com/form/ChildrenYouthRegistrationForm


1. PEW: Short, wooden, carved ends  ANTIQUE-  48" long 

2. PEW: Short, wooden, carved ends  ANTIQUE-  54" long 

3. PEW: Short, wooden, carved ends  ANTIQUE-  62" long 

4. PEW: Short, wooden, carved ends, curved ANTIQUE-  63" long 

 

5. PEW: Short, wooden, straight, plain on end ANTIQUE- 46" long 

6. PEW: Short, wooden, straight, plain on end ANTIQUE-  54" long 

7. PULPIT: Wooden, 
ornate ANTIQUE-    

50"  high X 36" wide 

8. PEW: Short, wooden-padded 

blue no arms OLD-   48.5" long 
 

9. PEW: Short, wooden-padded 

blue no arms OLD-   48.5" long 

10. PEW: Long, wooden-no padding or arms CURRENT-   78" long 

 

11. PEW: Long, wooden-padded green, right arm CURRENT-  

90" long 

12. PEW: Long, wooden-padded green, right arm CURRENT-  

90" long 

13. PEW: Long, wooden- padded green, left arm CURRENT-90" long 

 

14. END TABLE: 
Wooden, one drawer 

CURRENT- 23" high X 24" 

deep X 20" wide   

15. END TABLE: Wooden, 
with shelf OLD- 24" high X 21" 

deep X 24" wide   

18. KITCHEN CHAIR:  

wooden, round back w/arms 
 

19. KITCHEN CHAIR:  

wooden, round back w/arms 
 

20. KITCHEN CHAIR:  

wooden, round back w/arms 

 

16. WING BACK  

CHAIR: plaid 
 

17. WING BACK 
CHAIR: pink 
 



 

37. CHALKBOARD:  

60ò high X 48ò wide 

21. MISC            
FOLDING CHAIRS:  
13 total, 4 w/ padding 

22. DESK:  

wooden, pull out key-
board tray, has wheels 
30ò high X 20ò deep X 
34ò wide 

23. TABLE LAMP:  

brass finish 32ñ high 

24. CHILDRENs TABLE-

Squarish: approx. 20" high 
X 18" deep X 24" wide 

25. CHILDRENs TABLE-

Half Circle: approx. 22" high 
X 24" deep X 48" wide 

28. CHILDRENs TABLE-Rectangle:  

approx. 23" high X 24" deep X 50" wide 

29. CHILDRENs TABLE-Rectangle:  

approx. 23" high X 24" deep X 50" wide 

30. CHILDRENs TABLE-Rectangle:  

approx. 23" high X 24" deep X 50" wide 

31. CHILDRENs TABLE-Rectangle:  

approx. 23" high X 24" deep X 50" wide 

32. CHILDRENs TABLE-Rectangle:  

approx. 23" high X 24" deep X 50" wide 

33. CHILDRENs TABLE-Rectangle:  

approx. 23" high X 24" deep X 50" wide 

34. CHILDRENs TABLE-Rectangle:  

approx. 23" high X 24" deep X 50" wide 

35. CHILDRENs TABLE-Rectangle:  

approx. 23" high X 24" deep X 50" wide 

26. CHILDRENs TABLE-

Half Circle: approx. 22" high 
X 24" deep X 48" wide 

27. CHILDRENs TABLE-

Half Circle: approx. 22" high 
X 24" deep X 48" wide 

36. MISC OFFICE ITEMS:  

trapezoid table, printer stand with 
wire shelves, auto stapler, regular 
stapler, 2 answering machines, 2 
metal file drawers, Polaroid camera, 
metal stander, desktop plastic cover 


